
MINUTES
BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING
REGENCY ISLAND DUNES

FEBRUARY 23, 2017

The Board of Directors’ meeting was called to Order by President Dick Janes at 2:00 PM in Building I.

Secretary Charlyn Filewicz called the roll with the following Directors present:  Dick Janes, President; Dick Dodge, Vice President; Charlyn Filewicz, Secretary;  Rob Rank, Treasurer;  Marc Coons, Stephen Grimble, Bob Myers, Lou Viglotti; and Jim Meminger.  There was a quorum.

Also present were Property Manager, Pat Pacitti and Office Administrator, Cammy Treanor.
Two representatives from Treasure Coast Air Conditioning were present:  Mike Berry and Mike Pallardy. Their presence was requested by the Board to discuss the A/C situation currently being considered by the Board of Directors.  Mike Berry explained the condition of the existing air handlers on the roofs of both buildings.  Due to the age and weather related wear, the recommendation is time to replace them before they breakdown.  There are many factors to consider in determining when to replace each A/C.  Their discussion can be heard in its entirety in the Office.
The Board of Directors agreed that we should get at least one more bid for an A/C contract before making a decision.  Once this information has been received a vote can be made via email, if necessary.  The Board was in agreement that the A/C units should be replaced in the near future because of their age and wear.

A motion was made by Director Viglotti to approve the Minutes of the Annual Membership and Budget Meeting of January 18, 2017.  It was seconded by Director Grimble.  The Minutes were approved.  

TREASURER’S REPORT
At the end of 2016, Regency’s net operation cash was $74,000.  Our reserve assets totaled $1,046,000.

The year-end annual surplus was $64,000 and has been carried over to 2017 to reduce budgeted quarterly maintenance payments by offsetting higher operating costs from the Country Club and Comcast.

Director Myers asked how much our reserves were under funded?  Treasurer Rank stated that the reserves were being increased by 10% per annum to bring them up to full reserve.

COMCAST UPDATE

The Comcast contract has been an ongoing project since last May.   A new plan for rewiring the buildings has been developed and scheduled to start within the next week or shortly after.  Residents will be given a week’s notice.
A motion was made by Vice President Dodge to spend $4,000 to update the wiring for amplifiers and the sound systems for both buildings.  It was seconded by Director Viglotti.  It was passed.

Manager Pacitti presented a list of ongoing Regency projects.  The list was discussed and is attached to and becomes a permanent part of this record.  Each project was reviewed and its status was evaluated as to whether it was in progress or projected.

Director Coons inquired about solar lights to replace the parking deck lights.  He will look into this idea and his findings will be presented to Management.  

The abuse of visiting guests by a few unit owners was reviewed again.  This is an ongoing problem and the answers are not easily defined.

“Chat with Pat” will be held on the first Tuesday of each month at 9:30AM for interested residents.

There is going to be a new pet clean up station installed by the cross over to the beach for those pets using the beach.  The Pet Committee is recommending that a fine be levied to add some support to their rules for pet owners violating the pet rules, especially the rule for failing to clean up after your pet.
A motion was made by Secretary Filewicz that after a verbal warning, followed by a written warning, then a $250 fine levied on an owner in violation of pet rules then the License to have a pet at Regency Island Dunes will be revoked. This motion was seconded by Director Coons.  The motion was passed.  
A motion was made by Director Grimble to add Director Viglotti to the Legal Committee.  It was seconded by Vice President Dodge.   The motion was passed.

It had been discussed at great length, by email, whether to pay or not to pay the Comcast bill, since they have not completed the rewiring of the two buildings and the installation of the X1 system.  The contract gives them one year to complete these upgrades, and they have started the project.  It was decided to continue the pay the bill until a further ruling can be obtained from our Legal Counsel.

Director Coons reported that after much research he determined that two Phillips Heat Start 300 defibrillators would be the right type for our condominiums.  Two refurbished units, one for each building, plus the boxes within which they would be installed, would be a cost of approximately $1,100 per building.  

A motion was made by Director Coons to purchase these defibrillators.  It was seconded by Vice President Dodge.  The motion was passed.

Director Grimble, Chairman of the Landscape Committee, stated that he had many projects which needed to be discussed, but due to time constraints with a function at the Island Dunes Country Club, it would be deferred to the next Board of Directors’ meeting.  Some of these projects include the large planters on the upper parking decks.

The next meeting of the Board of Directors of Regency Island Dunes will be March 23, 2017. 
A motion to adjourn was made by Secretary Filewicz.  It was seconded by Director Coons.  
The meeting was adjourned at 4:25PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlyn Kelly Filewicz, Secretary
Board of Directors

Regency Island Dunes


